
From: Stephen Meer, P.E. <smeer@thesigmagroup.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 17, 2021 11:19 AM 
To: Michalets, Linda M - DNR 
Subject: RE: Biogenesis work plan question 
 
Good morning Linda, 
Per our discussion I reviewed our letter report from July 2020 that provided the results of post-
construction sub-slab testing. The report indicated the vapor system risers were “temporarily sealed” in 
December 2019 prior to sample collection in January 2020. To clarify, the risers were sealed above roof 
level with vapor barrier tape and have remain sealed in this manner as sub-slab vapor results collected 
to date have not indicated appreciable risk. If additional sub-slab results are consistent we anticipate 
unsealing the risers and allowing the system to operate passively but not as a continuing obligation. 
 
 

Stephen R. Meer, P.E. 
Senior Engineer 
The Sigma Group, Inc. 
(414) 643-4124 (direct) 
(414) 588-8910 (mobile) 
1300 W. Canal Street, Milwaukee, WI 53233 
www.thesigmagroup.com | smeer@thesigmagroup.com 

 

 
This electronic transmission is strictly confidential 
and intended solely for the addressee. If you are not 
the intended addressee, you must not disclose, copy 
or take any action in reliance of this transmission. 
 
 
 
 

From: Michalets, Linda M - DNR <Linda.Michalets@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, January 21, 2021 10:06 AM 
To: Stephen Meer, P.E. <smeer@thesigmagroup.com> 
Subject: RE: Biogenesis work plan question 
 
Thanks, Steve. Didn’t want to assume. 
Linda 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Linda Michalets 
Cell Phone: (414) 435-8010 
Linda.Michalets@wisconsin.gov 
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From: Stephen Meer, P.E. <smeer@thesigmagroup.com>  
Sent: Thursday, January 21, 2021 9:57 AM 
To: Michalets, Linda M - DNR <Linda.Michalets@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: RE: Biogenesis work plan question 
 
Yes, we are including the PZs in that. 
 
 

Stephen R. Meer, P.E. 
Senior Engineer 
The Sigma Group, Inc. 
(414) 643-4124 (direct) 
(414) 588-8910 (mobile) 
1300 W. Canal Street, Milwaukee, WI 53233 
www.thesigmagroup.com | smeer@thesigmagroup.com 

 

 
This electronic transmission is strictly confidential 
and intended solely for the addressee. If you are not 
the intended addressee, you must not disclose, copy 
or take any action in reliance of this transmission. 
 
 
 
 

From: Michalets, Linda M - DNR <Linda.Michalets@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, January 21, 2021 9:28 AM 
To: Stephen Meer, P.E. <smeer@thesigmagroup.com> 
Subject: Biogenesis work plan question 
 
Hi Steve, 
Quick question about the Biogenesis work plan. You are planning to collect 2 rounds of gw samples from 
all site monitoring wells for VOCs and 1,4-Dioxane. Will that include all PZs? 
Thanks, 
Linda 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Linda Michalets 
Cell Phone: (414) 435-8010 
Linda.Michalets@wisconsin.gov 
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